
 

Historic Preservation: FY 2020 Annual Report 
2020 Highlights 

 

Members of the Historic Preservation Board 
Name Profession Years of Service 

Jay Reeves, Chair Architect 5 or more years 
Bill Warinner, Vice Chair Realtor/Architect 5 or more years 
Michelle Hazen Realtor 2 or more years 
Kyra Lucas Historian 2 or more years 
Danielle Masse Knowledgeable/Interested 

Citizen 
1 or more years 

Elizabeth Hausauer Knowledgeable/Interested 
Citizen 

1 or more years 

Nicole Nesberg Professor 1 or more years 
Elizabeth Hauck Professor Less than 1 year 
Michael Hill Student Less than 1 year 

Board meetings are held the 1st Tuesday of the month at 5:30 pm. During FY 20 the board held 
nine (9) meetings. 

 

Local Historic Districts 
Name of District Local or National 

Designation 
Year of Designation Year Updated 

Northeast Residential 
Historic District 

Both 1985 1998 

Pleasant Street 
Historic District 

Both 1991 
 

NA 

Southeast Historic 
District 

Both 1989 NA 

    
University Heights 
South 

Local 2002 NA 

 

200455C



Petitions for Certificates of Appropriateness (CoA) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There were a total of 36 Board Approved Petitions and a total of 78 
Staff Approved Petitions 

A total of 114 applications were submitted in FY 2020. 
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Nomination of the Masonic Lodge to the Local Register 

 

The Historic Preservation Board recommended approval of the Local landmark nomination for 
the placement of the Masonic Lodge #41 on the Local Register of Historic Places.  Located at 
215 N. Main Street.  This building is listed on the National Register of Historic Places. 
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Department of Sustainable Development Staff 

Vacant, Preservation Planner 
 
Jason Simmons, Planner, Liaison to the Historic Preservation Board 
simmonsja@cityofgainesville.org 
 

Yvette Thomas, Planner IV, 
thomasym@cityofgainesville.org 
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